
Want to get your Coronavirus relief check? Scammers do too!
You’ve probably heard the news by now – the government is sending out relief checks as          
part of the federal response to the Coronavirus. Scammers heard the same thing, and they’re 
hoping to cash in on yours. The details of how this will all work are still coming together, but 

we do know a few things about how this will – and will not – work. For now, here are some things to know.

1. You don’t need to do anything. As long as you filed taxes for 2018 and/or 2019, the federal 
government likely has the information it needs to send you your money. Social Security recipients and 
railroad retirees who are otherwise not required to file a tax return also do not need to do anything to 
receive their money. If you otherwise have not filed taxes recently, you may need to submit a simple tax 
return to get your check. Do not give anyone your personal information to “sign-up” for your relief 
check. There is nothing to sign up for. Anyone calling to ask for your personal information, like your 
Social Security number, PayPal account, or bank information is a scammer, plain and simple. Also be on 
the lookout for email phishing scams, where scammers pretend to be from the government and ask for 
your information as part of the “sign-up” process for the checks.

2. To set up direct deposit of your check, communicate only with the IRS at irs.gov/coronavirus. And 
you only need to do this if you didn’t give the IRS your bank information on your 2018 or 2019 return. In 
the coming weeks, the IRS will be setting up an online form available through irs.gov/coronavirus. But 
nowhere else, and never in response to an email, text, or call.

3. No one has early access to this money. Anyone that claims to is a scammer. The timeline for this 
process is not exact, as payments have been on going since April & are continuing. Scammers are using 
the lack of detail to try to trick people into giving their personal information and money. 

To get official updates and more information, visit the IRS’s page on economic impact payments. And if you 
come across a scammer trying to take your check, we want to hear about it. Report it at ftc.gov/complaint.

Senior Services of Effingham County is a division of Effingham City/County Committee on Aging (ECCOA) 

and is open to the public, and many activities and trips are designed for people of all ages.

Operating hours are Monday through Friday – 8:00 am to 4:00 pm

Closed for lunch daily from 11:30 am to 12:00 pm

Phone:  217-347-5569 or toll free 1-800-283-4070 after hours and on weekends

www.seniorservices-eccoa.org

fâÇáxà g|Åxá
June 2020

To join the Sunset Times email list please email
abushue@seniorsservices-eccoa.org 

or check out our webpage at 
www. seniorservices-eccoa.org 

Due to the increased risk of COVID-19, Senior Services 

of Effingham County office and activity center are 

closed to the public until further notice. If you need 

assistance, please call 217-347-5569 or toll free 

1-800-283-4070.

Resources available to report scams and receive help:
Illinois Attorney General

Senior Fraud Helpline

1-800-243-5377

AARP Fraud Watch

1-877-908-3360

Illinois Elder Abuse

1-866-800-1409

FBI’s Internet Crime

Complaint Center

www.ic3.gov

Your local City & County Police Departments-Effingham County Sheriff’s Office:  (217) 342-2101

Contact your local bank to inquire on your “stimulus” check

ftc.gov/coronavirus



Emergency Home Response Service:  (EHRS)

EHRS is a Community Care Program core service provided to improve the 
independence and safety of clients in their own homes and help reduce the need 
for nursing home care.

Emergency Home Response Service (EHRS) is a 24-hour emergency communication link to assistance 
outside the home for older adults with documented health and safety needs and mobility limitations. This 
service is provided by a two-way voice communication system consisting of a base unit and an activation 
device worn by the participant that will automatically link the older adult to a professionally trained staffed 
support center. For more information on Emergency Home Response Services in your community, contact 
Senior Services at 217-347-5569.

EHRS offers 24-hours-a-day help at the touch of a button, installation at no cost to the client, free adaptive 
activation devices, and a list of first responders chosen by the client. To receive this service, an older adult 
must qualify for the Community Care Program. This service is now available for cell phones too.

Community Care Program

“…. Helping older people live independently”

Did you know that  ECCOA Senior Services is contracted 

with the Illinois Dept on Aging to provide the Community 

Care Program for 9 counties within the State of  Illinois? The counties we serve are: 

Effingham, Clay, Fayette, Jefferson, Marion, Jasper, Crawford, Richland, and Lawrence. All 

of  our offices are your direct linkage to all the information you need regarding community 

based services that can give you many added benefits that enhance your quality of  life. As 

you prepare to retire or if  you become disabled, the staff  members in our offices will assist 

you with the services that will allow you to remain in your own home, and keep you out of  a 

nursing home, as long as nursing home placement is not necessary for you. We will send out 

staff  to your home at no cost to discuss your needs and goals, and to help you choose what 

services might be right for you. Services include In-Home Service, Adult Day Services, 

Emergency Home Response Service, Home Delivered Meals, Respite Care for the Caregiver,  

and in some areas of  the state, Senior Companion. If  you qualify for services, the staff  

member will work with you to determine your needs, set up services that are appropriate for 

you and keep in touch with you to make sure the services continue to meet your needs. For 

additional information or to make a referral for someone you feel could benefit from the 

program call 217-347-5569.  Call Today…. We can assess your needs and keep you at home.

Happy Father’s Day!

The Illinois Home Care Ombudsman Program works to resolve complaints made by or 

on behalf of persons who are receiving services through the Medicare Medicaid 

Alignment Initiative (MMAI) and older adults and persons with disabilities who receive services 

through select Home and Community Based Services Waivers. The goal of the Illinois 

Home Care Ombudsman (HCO) Program is to empower, advocate on behalf of, and protect the rights 

of individuals who live in the community and receive services to help them stay in their homes. If you 

have questions or concerns about the services you receive, call the Illinois Department on Aging 

Senior Helpline at 1-800-252-8966 or 1-888-206-1327 (TTY). Please press #4 “other services” and ask 

for a Home Care Ombudsman or email Aging.HCOProgram@illinois.gov.



Alternate Toenail Clinic

At this time we are unable to hold the Toenail Clinics at the Senior Center but everyone is more than 
welcome to make an appointment with Megan Looman at the Beehive Beauty Boutique in Dieterich. 
The same services will be provided at the same price-$15. Please call 217-925-5237 to schedule an 
appointment. The Beehive is located in downtown Dieterich at 121 South Main Street.

As a precaution to the Coronavirus, the Dine With 

A Doc program in Effingham will be cancelled thru 

June in the best interest of protecting our seniors. 

Thank you for understanding. Please feel free to 

pass this information along.




